August 4, 2004

Mr. Michael Nugent, Inspection Services Manager

Planning & Development Department

Inspections Division

389 Congress Street

Portland, ME 04101

RE:  
Building Permit for the Monument Square Bus Shelter Project


Applicant:  City of Portland

Dear Mr. Mike:

The City of Portland is applying for a building permit for the construction and installation of a custom bus shelter to be located at the corner of Congress and Center Streets.  The new bus shelter will be installed at the same location of the old shelter that’s recently been demolished.  This project is being accomplished with City of Portland capital funds, will be installed on City property, will be owned and maintained by the City of Portland, and will be fully accessible and available for public use.  The project cost is $60,000.  The project is being coordinated from the Planning Office, and our office is requesting that your office wave the typical permitting fees as an in-kind contribution to the City project.
The new bus shelter has been custom designed and is currently under fabrication.  The submission package that accompanies this cover letter includes complete construction drawings (plans, elevations, sections, details) that have been prepared under the supervision of and stamped by a Maine registered professional engineer.  

The new shelter will be installed in the exact location of the old shelter, and will sit on top of the existing foundation system.  The existing foundation system will be modified to accommodate the new shelter design; modifications to the existing foundation system are detailed on Sheet 1 of the Construction Drawings.  After the foundation modifications have been accomplished, the new shelter will be delivered and fabricated on-site.  The City of Portland’s Public Works Department, Construction Division, will accomplish the foundation modifications.  The foundation work is expected to be completed before the end of August, ’04.  An independent contractor will be installing the bus shelter after the completion of foundation modifications.  The installation is expected to be accomplished in September, ’04.
Please be in touch if you have any questions regarding this project.

Sincerely,

Alex Jaegerman

Planning Division Director

